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Because it is practically impossible to determine the lead content of an installed fixture, fitting or pipe, it should be assumed that 

the manufacture or installation date is the primary indicator of the lead content. Therefore, the characteristics of buildings and 

piping solder or fixtures would be buildings built prior to 1998 or that use plumbing material or solder manufactured before 1998 

may have materials with greater than 8% lead and are at a higher risk of contributing lead to the drinking water than materials 

manufactured after 1998. In addition, buildings built and plumbing materials manufactured after 2014 were required to have less 

than 0.25% lead by weight and have the lowest risk for contributing lead to the drinking water. It should be noted however that, 

although prohibited, some use of leaded solder or leaded components may have occurred after the prohibitions became effective. 
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In June 2016, HB 512 was passed to enact section 6109.121 of the Ohio Revised Code (ORC) to 
establish requirements governing lead and copper testing for community and nontransient 
noncommunity public water systems and to revise law governing lead contamination from plumbing and 
fixtures.  The law requires community water systems to identify and map areas of their distribution 
systems that are known or likely to contain lead service lines.  These systems are also required to 
identify and provide a description of the characteristics of buildings served by the system that may 
contain lead solder, fixtures or pipes. 

Because it is practically impossible to determine the lead content of an installed fixture, fitting 
or pipe, it should be assumed that the manufacture or installation date is the primary indicator of the 
lead content. Therefore, the characteristics of buildings and piping solder or fixtures would be buildings 
built prior to 1998 or that use plumbing material or solder manufactured before 1998 may have 
materials with greater than 8% lead and are at a higher risk of contributing lead to the drinking water 
than materials manufactured after 1998. In addition, buildings built and plumbing materials 
manufactured after 2014 were required to have less than 0.25% lead by weight and have the lowest risk 
for contributing lead to the drinking water. It should be noted however that, although prohibited, some 
use of leaded solder or leaded components may have occurred after the prohibitions became effective. 

In accordance to these new rules Holiday Shores MHP has identified areas throughout our 
distribution system that may possibly contain lead.  Holiday Shores MHP has worked diligently to best 
identify the different piping material used throughout our distribution system. Our efforts were 
completed by field observation, contacting park management, and using previous records to identify 
areas that may possibly contain lead service lines, fixtures, piping, or lead solder.  We plan to continue 
our efforts in updating our map as new information becomes available.  
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